
 

 

 
 
Dear LaGuardia faculty and staff – 
 
Thank you again for attending or viewing last week’s Fall Report—if you missed it you can catch the recording 
here, and don’t forget to register for next week's Virtual Town Hall. 
 
This week there are new details regarding CUNY’s student vaccination policy and clarification regarding 
campus entry procedures. Please review closely. 
 
Student Vaccination Updates: 
 
LaGuardia students attending in-person and hybrid classes for the Fall 2021 semester are required to be 
vaccinated unless they have an approved exemption. Students must submit vaccination documentation by 
October 7, and be “fully vaccinated” by October 21. 
 
Students accessing LaGuardia facilities for reasons other than to attend an on-campus class session will be 
required to be vaccinated after October 21, 2021. Only if they have been granted a religious exception or a 
medical exemption can show proof of a negative COVID-19 test taken no more than 7 days prior to the visit.   
 
Until the October 21 deadline, students who are waiting for their vaccination documentation to be approved (or 
have received a religious exception or medical exemption) must show proof of a negative COVID-19 test taken 
within the past seven days at a CUNY testing site. 
 
Given the October 21 deadline for students currently taking in-person or hybrid classes, students in need of 
vaccination should take the single-shot Johnson & Johnson. Updated information has been posted to our website 
and the CUNY website. In addition, communications have been issued to students, and reminders to them will 
continue. Students that do not complete vaccine verification by October 21 will receive an Administrative 
Withdrawal, or a “WA” grade. More information on how and when these withdrawals will be applied is 
forthcoming.  
 
Access to Campus: Any LaGuardia student, faculty, staff, vendor, contractor, or Related Entity employee who 
has a verified and approved CUNY Vax Pass from Cleared4 should show that pass to enter the buildings along 
with a physical valid photo I.D.  One can also show one’s LaGuardia Mobile App I.D. with the green border 
that indicates vaccination and testing status to Public Safety to gain access to campus. 
 
If your LaGuardia Mobile App I.D. does not have your photo, please send an email 
to IDOffice@lagcc.cuny.edu with your full name, EMPL ID and attach a clear photo.  Please note the there is a 
10 to 14-day turnaround for verification and adding pictures to the App at this time. 
 
If you require the Cleared4 link, please email cleared4linkrequest@lagcc.cuny.edu. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Above and Beyond Recognition: During last week’s Fall Report, I had the honor of recognizing a number of 
colleagues for their longevity and commitment to LaGuardia. This group of 46 faculty and staff receive this 
week’s Above and Beyond Recognition for their many contributions and their dedication to serving our 
students.  These individuals embody the spirit of our mission and core values to create opportunities for all 
through education. Congratulations, and thank you for your service! 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Kenneth Adams 
President 
 

https://youtu.be/SW7cV_cKTFs?t=3845

